
BOARD OF REVISION 

The Geauga County Board of Revision met on Wednesday May 22, 2024, at 9 :01 A.M. in the Auditor's 
Conference Room on the first floor of the Courthouse Annex located at 231 Main St., Chardon, OH 
44024. 

Hearings are scheduled for in person or by Microsoft Teams and open to the public at the Courthouse 
Annex location. 

Present: Chief Deputy Manager Pam McMahan, Chief Deputy Treasurer Caroline Mansfield, and Assistant 

County Administrator Linda Burhenne. 

Also Present: Deputy Auditor Bonnie McKenzie, Deputy Auditor Robert Stanton, ADP IT Tech Mike 
Dorka, and Appraiser Tim Severovich. 

Present by Microsoft Teams: Ron Leyde, David Seed, Carmen lammarino, Stephen Nowak, Phil Brusk & 

Tom Kazamek. 

Tax Year2023 Valuation Complaints Formal Hearings begin as Scheduled. 

Let the record note the hearings are digitally recorded. 

Cases are in parcel number order, not in order of appearance. 

02-420890 Juergen Weinhofer & Kerstin Revuelta filed by Owner.

Present, Juergen Weinhofer, owner. Attorney David Seed representing the Kenston Local School District, 

available by Microsoft Teams. Mr. Weinhofer was sworn in by Chief Deputy Manager McMahan, and a 
picture of the subject property was verified. Chief Deputy Manager McMahan noted for the record that 
the Auditor's Office has the parcel in question valued at $1,218,900, yet the owner feels it is worth 

$856,163 and asked them to explain to the Board why the value should be reduced. 

Mr. Weinhofer stated he reviewed comparable homes from 2022 and found very similar homes to his 
own home. Mr. Weinhofer stated he did an analysis of five years of home and came with 6 homes he 

felt were the best fit. Mr. Winhofer stated he understood home values increased but didn't feel his 
should have increased as much. Mr. Weinhofer stated he will need to replace the roof soon. He has 
trees near the home that are causing damage to the roof. 

Attorney Seed did not have any questions for the homeowners. 

Appraiser Severovich stated with his analysis of home sales in the area there was one out liar that was 

driving the home values up. A home that was new construction, sold for 1.6 million dollars did have an 
impact with home in the area. Appraiser Severovich took that home into a small account, but looked at 
several other homes in the area and determined the homeowner was valued higher. No further 
questions from the Board. 

Action 

After a review of the testimony and the information available, there was a Motion by Linda Burhenne, 

seconded by Pam McMahan to reduce the Tax Year 2023 Market Value from $1,218 ,900 to $950,000 

based on testimony and information provided. 

Voice vote, three ayes. Pam McMahon, Caroline Mansfield, and Linda Burhenne. 

Motion carried. 

11-031550 Xiaohua (Judy) Yang filed by Owner.

Present, Xiaohua Yang, owner. Attorney David Seed representing the West Geauga Local School District, 
available by Microsoft Teams. Ms. Yang was sworn in by Chief Deputy Manager McMahan, and a picture 

of the subject property was verified. Chief Deputy Manager McMahan noted for the record that the 
Auditor's Office has the parcel in question valued at $381,800 , yet the owner feels it is worth $278 ,800 
and asked them to explain to the Board why the value should be reduced. 












